[image: image1.png]



BARROW VC PRIMARY SCHOOL
Old Row, Barrow, Clitheroe, BB7 9AZ
Telephone: 01254 822338

Fax & Answer Machine: 01254 822408

e-mail: head@barrow.lancs.sch.uk
Thursday 6th September 2018

Dear Parents,
Welcome to another year at Barrow Primary School.  I hope that you have had a relaxing and enjoyable summer and feel ready for the year ahead. I am delighted to be the new Acting Head Teacher of Barrow Primary School; it is a privilege to join your school community. I would like to thank the children, staff and parents for making me feel very welcome this week. Barrow Primary School has a history of excellence and my priority as Acting Head Teacher is to ensure that we work collaboratively to continue to build upon the successes of the school in order to maximize the progress, development and well-being of all of our pupils.  

All of the children have settled back very well following the summer break, and we welcome 20 new reception children to our school community. During the coming days and weeks as I get to know the whole community at Barrow Primary School, I look forward to working alongside the children, parents, staff and governors. In the meantime, please do not hesitate to get in touch with me via email or telephone if you have any questions or concerns or if there is anything I can help you with.
Mrs S Welch
Staff Update
There are a few changes to the school staff since last year.  Mrs Welch will be the Acting Headteacher. Miss Clews got married on 16th August and is now Mrs Irshad. Mrs Rosinski is currently on maternity leave, having welcomed a beautiful 7lb 11 oz baby girl called Phoebe Adela Rosinski on 19th July. Her absence is being covered by Mrs Rushin. Miss Moore is joining Class 4 as a Teaching Assistant until the October half term.
Class staffing is as follows:

Class 1 – Miss J Holden and Mrs S Jones

Class 2 – Mrs L Cox and Mrs M Moore 
Class 3 – Mrs J Rushin, Mrs F Pearson and Miss Campbell
Class 4 – Mrs J Halstead and Miss C Moore
Class 5 – Mrs A Irshad and Mrs R Miller 
The Breakfast and Afterschool Club are run by Miss Campbell, Mrs Miller and Miss Hargreaves.
Pupil Data and Photo Consent Forms
It is very important that we hold up to date information, especially contact telephone numbers. These consent forms are updated and we require them for all pupils currently in the school. Could you please complete the green form and photo consent and return them to school immediately.

Consent to low risk activities
Due to changes relating to GDPR we are no longer able to ask for blanket consent for low risk activities. You will receive a consent form for each activity which will need to be completed and returned to school in order for your child to participate.

Building Works

There will be some maintenance work undertaken in the coming months. The pre-school roof will be replaced and drainage work will be carried out to prevent flooding. Health and safety is of the utmost priority and we will endeavour to limit disruption for the pupils as the works take place.
Online Safety
Computing including using the internet, email, laptops, digital cameras etc has become an important part of learning in our school.  It is essential that all children are safe and responsible when using any type of technology.  Key Stage 1 parents receive an online safety leaflet in the induction pack.  This should be discussed with your child to impress upon them the importance of staying safe.  Next week we will be sending out a pupil acceptable use agreement to all Key Stage 2 parents to discus with their child, please sign the agreement to acknowledge receipt and return it to school.  Thank you very much for your support.

Dinner money payment & free school meals
Payment for Key Stage  2 (Y3-6) school lunches is due in advance on Mondays.  The cost is £2.20 per day (£11.00 per week) and can be paid via ParentPay. Payments for blocks of weeks, half-terms or full terms can also be made.  Any credits built up because of absence are carried forward.  The cost of this half term is £72.60 (up to 18.10.18) and for the full term is £158.40 (up to 20.12.18).  Any parents/ carers who feel that their children may be entitled to free school meals (because of unemployment or in receipt of certain benefits) should contact the Area Education Office to register their details on 01254 220711.   All children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 are entitled to free school meals under the government’s Universal Free School Meal scheme.  
Out of School Club

The Out of School Club started on Monday and has been extremely successful. Miss Campbell, Miss Hargreaves and Mrs Miller are pleased with the number of pupils attending each session. We will be sending out a booking form for this half term next week. If you would like your child to attend the Breakfast or Afterschool Club please return the form to the school office. Please note: any sessions requested will be charged at the rate of £4 for Breakfast Club and £8 for Afterschool Club. Payment details will be provided upon receipt of the booking form. 
ParentPay Cashless Pay System
ParentPay cashless pay system can be used to make payments for school lunches, music tuition, uniform, trips and out of school club etc. Any new pupils will be issued with an activation letter alongside this newsletter. 
EYFS and Key Stage 1 Milk (Reception, Year 1 and Year 2)
Just a reminder that drinking milk is available for all the pupils in the Infants.  Please ensure that you have registered and paid, if applicable, with Cool Milk, either via their website at www.coolmilk.com or using the application form available from the school office, if you wish your child to receive milk.

Parental Information Session
We would like to invite all parents to an information session on Monday 17th September which will be held in school by your child’s class teacher.  The session will give information and advice regarding the curriculum which your child will follow in the current school year, and how to help your child with the work that they will be doing in class and at home.  It is also an opportunity to ask questions regarding subject areas, assessment and target setting.  We have organised for the teachers to lead two sessions to accommodate parents with more than one child. The first session will run from 6.15- 6.45pm and the second session is from 6.50-7.20pm. 
NB.  Please note that the parent information session for Class 5 will follow a secondary transfer meeting for Year 6 parents which will be held at 5.30pm on Monday 17th September.
Year 2, Year 3 & Year 4 Tennis Sessions
Ribble Valley Tennis Club will be holding a tennis session for children in Years 2, 3 and 4 on Monday, 10th September.  Could you please ensure that your child has their PE pumps/trainers on this day.

Year 6 Secondary Transfer Information Meeting And Application Deadlines
I have asked a representative from the education authority admissions department to visit school on Monday 17th September at 5.30pm to inform Year 6 parents about the secondary admissions policy and answer any questions.  All Year 6 parents are invited to attend.  The deadline for secondary application is 31st October, 2018.
Lockdown Procedures
As part of our Health and Safety policies and procedures the school has a Lockdown Policy. On very rare occasions it may be necessary to seal off the school so that it is not able to be entered from the outside. This will ensure that pupils, staff and visitors are safe in situations where there is a hazard in the school grounds or outside the school in the near vicinity. A lockdown is implemented when there is serious security risks of the premises due to, for example, near-by chemical spillage, proximity of dangerous dogs, serious weather conditions or attempted access by unauthorised persons intent on causing harm/damage. We will practice the Lockdown procedure alongside the fire drill so our pupils are unfazed and prepared should we ever need to lockdown the school. 
Family Assembly 
Family assembly in the school hall will recommence for the autumn term on Friday 14th September at 9.10am.  Family assemblies will be held each Friday and all families are welcome to attend as we celebrate the pupils’ achievement, success and hard work. We will also be holding Family Class Assemblies that will be organised and led by each class and the timetable for this is as follows:
Autumn term 2018
Friday 5th October    

Class 5

Thursday 18th October
Class 4

Friday, 2nd November

Class 3

Friday, 16th November
Class 2

Friday, 30th November
Class 1

School Library
Each class visits the school library once a week for the children to change their library books and is time-tabled as follows:

Monday

Class 4

Tuesday

Class 1

Tuesday

Class 3

Wednesday

Class 5 

Thursday

Class 2

KS 2 Instrument Tuition
Lancashire Music Services’ instrument tuition in school will recommence on Thursday 13th September. Music tuition with Mrs Palmer is available for keyboard / recorder / flute / clarinet / saxophone. Lessons will be held during the lunch hour and early afternoon.  There will be a charge for tuition and is dependent upon the number of tutees. (Please register at the school office).   

We are also offering guitar and ukulele lessons for KS2 pupils.  These are being taught by Mr Ian Plested (an independent music teacher).  These will be taught during Friday afternoons and will commence on Friday, 7th September. (Please register at the school office).   

School Uniform     
Can we please ask you to ensure that all items of school uniform and equipment are clearly named for identification purposes.  We are already experiencing difficulties with items being unnamed.  Thank you.
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